Town of East Hampton

Town Council Regular Meeting

Tuesday, June 12, 2018
Town Hall Meeting Room
MINUTES
Present: Chairperson Melissa Engel, Vice Chairman Mark Philhower, Council Members Pete Brown, Tim Feegel, Dean Markham, Josh Piteo and Kevin Reich and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco
Call to order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Engel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to adopt the agenda as written. Voted (7-0)

Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Piteo, to approve the minutes of the Town Council Regular Meeting of May 22, 2018 as written.  Voted (6-0-1) Mr. Philhower abstained.
Presentations

Anchor Engineering – Library Roof  
Matt Brown from Anchor Engineering provided an overview of a memo provided to the Town regarding the Library roof repairs.  The memo will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.  Another architect was consulted as well.  He recommended ice & water shield and replacing the shingles.  Mr. Brown did not feel as this would solve the leaking issues.  Council members asked questions about the existing solar panels, the type of material that could be used for the roof and if there was any recourse against the original design architect.  For the first meeting in July, Matt Brown will bring various options with prices.
Public Remarks

LV Horton, 141 Young Street, commented on an issue with an electrical permit for her residence.

Bids & Contracts
None
Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations

Set Temporary Mill Rate (in the event the budget does not pass)
In the event the budget referendum fails, a temporary mill rate will need to be set so that initial tax bills can be sent out for July 1st.  Supplemental bills would be required after the final budget is passed and the permanent mill rate is set for the 2018/2019 budget year.  Mr. Markham suggested setting the temporary mill rate higher than the current mill rate. 
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Piteo, to adopt the resolution as presented to set a temporary mill rate, in the event the budget does not pass, at the current mill rate of 31.32 mills.  Voted (5-2) Mr. Markham and Mr. Reich against.
Continued Business

Approval of 2018/2019 Public Water System Operating Budget & Water Rate Recommendations
Annually, the Council, as the operator of the Town’s Exclusive Service Area (ESA), must approve the budget and rates for the water systems run in Town.  Those systems include the village Center and Royal Oaks.  A public hearing was held on June 5th but no one from the public attended.

A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to approve the 2018/2019 water rates and budget as presented.  Voted (7-0)
Set Public Hearing Date for TIF District

A motion was made by Mr. Piteo, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to set a public hearing on the TIF district for Tuesday, June 26, 2018 at 6:15 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.  Voted (6-1) Mr. Brown against.
New Business

Building Department Procedural Changes
Mr. Maniscalco reported that over the last few months he has fielded concerns regarding the Building Department processes from residents and developers.  As a result, he has spoken to and met with numerous residents, developers and builders. It is clear there is an issue with the application process and as a result has directed staff to make the following changes to help applicants efficiently obtain permits:
· No longer will applications be accepted at the counter unless they are complete. A false sense of completion was given to many applicants when they turned in their application only to find a couple weeks later it was not complete. 

· Checklists are being created for applicants and staff to review, together, that will ensure clear expectations for everyone regarding what is required.

· For most permits, payment will not be required until the application is complete/ reviewed and approved. Payment will still be required when you receive your permit. 

· A satisfaction survey has been developed to include with every application packet in order to measure success and identify places where improvements can still be made. 

Staff will continue to ensure applications meet all codes and regulations and that buildings are constructed in a safe manner. The hope is to make this process more efficient for residents, developers and staff. 
Town Manager Report

Update on 1 Watrous Street
No bids were received for the RFP for 1 Watrous Street.  After the close of the bid the Town Manager contacted on of the potential bidders from the walkthrough and he sated the reason he did not bid was just timing for him.  Unless there is objection from the Council, the Town Manger plans to meet with this developer to see what can be done to make this his next project.  The Town Manager also indicated the developer would like to see a Phase I and Phase II done on the property.
Update on Fuel Island
The fuel tanks were delivered and work is being done.  The estimated completion date is July.
Update on Fire Company #1 Well
The Town successfully slip lined the well at Company #1.  The hope is this will keep the contamination out of the well.  Testing is currently occurring to determine success.
A letter and postcard were received from a gentleman in California that collects old postcards from antique stores and sends them back to their original locations.  A copy of the letter and postcard will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s office.

The design development estimate is being completed for the Town Hall/Police Department/Board of Education.

An invitation was received for an Eagle Scout ceremony.  A proclamation will be prepared for the next meeting and the Scout will be invited to the first meeting in July.

Appointments

Zoning Board of Appeals

No appointments at this time
Tax Refunds

A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to approve tax refunds in the amount of $176.37.  Voted (7-0) 

Public Remarks
None
Communications, Correspondence & Announcements

May Board and Commission Summary
The Council was provided a copy of the May Board and Commission summary.
Chairperson Engel noted that the Town lost two long-time residents on June 6th; Bart Blau and Charlie Nichols.  A moment of silence was held in their honor.
The Senior Center vans were inspected and found to be safe.

The kayak was successfully removed from the dam.

Mr. Piteo gave kudos to the Town Manager and Public Works for reusing the 250th birthday card frames for voting sign frames.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Clerk
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